
 

May 22, 2025 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole      The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman        Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations     House Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol       H-307 The Capitol 
Washington, DC 20515      Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
I am requesting funding for the Utah Ogden Canyon Trail project in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive 
funding for this project is Ogden City Corporation, located at 2549 Washington Blvd, Ogden, UT 84401. The 
funding would be create a safe, separated route for pedestrians and cyclists, connecting Ogden City to the Upper 
Ogden Valley and addressing long-standing safety concerns along the canyon corridor. 
 
The investment in the Utah Ogden Canyon Trail project represents a valuable use of taxpayer funds because it 
will create a safe, separated route for pedestrians and cyclists, connecting Ogden City to the Upper Ogden 
Valley and addressing long-standing safety concerns along the canyon corridor. 
 
This project has a Federal nexus because it is for purposes authorized under 23 U.S. Code § 133 – Surface 
Transportation Block Grant Program (STBG), which permits funding for bicycle and pedestrian infrastructure 
projects, including planning, design, and construction of shared-use paths and trails. 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Rep. Blake D. Moore 
Member of Congress 


